

County Executive's Office M/S #407 3000 Rockefeller Avenue Everett, WA 98201 (425) 388-3460 FAX (425) 388-3434

## **MEMORANDUM**

TO: Stephanie Wright

County Council Chair

FROM: Dave Somers

County Executive

DATE: September 15, 2021

SUBJECT: PUBLIC FACILITIES DISTRICT BOARD APPOINTMENT

I am pleased to recommend the appointment of Naz Lashgari as representative of District 4 to the Snohomish County Public Facilities District (PFD) Board.

Ms. Lashgari has expressed a desire to be appointed for a first term to the PFD Board. Her credentials, enthusiasm and willingness to serve will help make her a valuable addition to the County PFD Board. In addition, it is necessary to have a full complement of PFD Board members to support the PFD's ongoing business. I therefore recommend his appointment to a four-year term beginning July 1, 2021 and expiring June 30, 2025. Ms. Lashgari resume is attached for your information.

Thank you for your consideration.